[image: image1.jpg]ol

Ofsted

Outstanding
Provider

4



   


                                     St. Andrew’s (Methodist) Primary School



        Prescott Street

Little Hulton

Worsley

Manchester

M28 OZA



Tel: 0161 790 3194

Email: standrewsmethodist.primaryschool@salford.gov.uk

Headteacher: Mrs A Barker
B Ed Hons, N.P.Q.H.


28th January 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

I wanted to write following the Prime Minister’s announcement yesterday that schools will not re-open until at least the 8th March. I know you will feel so disappointed and frustrated by this news. The staff and I share your frustration as we want nothing more than to have all the children back in school with their friends.

I know from conversations you have had with staff, just how hard many of you are finding managing the remote learning, as well as dealing with your own family circumstances and possibly even working from home. Wet, dismal and dark January days don’t help either! Please be reassured, you are doing AN AMAZING JOB!
Please don’t feel you are on your own in feeling overwhelmed by the remote learning. This is perfectly understandable. Staff are trying to give suggestions to make this more manageable. A couple of tips that may help are;

· Treat every day as a new day on Seesaw. Each morning, any work that your child hasn’t been able to complete can just be ticked. This will let us know that they weren’t able to complete it but it will also remove it from the list of tasks on your child’s page (we realise this can look quite daunting as it builds up).

· Be realistic about how much work your child is able to cope with on any one day. Some days children may be more ready to learn than others e.g.; if they are tired.

· Staff will continue to make weekly check-in calls with you and your children. If you need me, or a member of staff, to have a chat with your child at any other time, please ring the school office and we will arrange this.

Many parents are worried that the children at home may fall behind with their learning and that this is a real concern for you. To this I say, please trust us- we are St Andrew’s!  As soon as your child is back in school our outstanding staff team will do everything necessary for each child to ‘catch up.’ I have every confidence in our staff and I know you do to.  Our staff continue to give their absolute all, despite having their own family responsibilities. We have had some lovely messages of thanks and support from parents/carers during recent weeks and this is much appreciated. 

Take care and stay safe- better (sunnier!) days will come.

Mrs Barker

Headteacher
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